



Dear Parents, 
We continue to help make RCS a safe, loving, and enriching environment for your children.  These are our current updated plans during this time to combat the spread of COVID-19:
Screening and Admittance
· Upon arrival staff will sanitize their hands.
· Children will have the standard RCS drop off in our front with the exception that the Fours will still continue to be dropped off in the back parking lot up until 9:00 am.  Fours will, as always, be picked up in the back as well.
· Morning drop off will still begin at 8:45 am.  Please move your car up to the end of the sidewalk.
· All late arrivals (after 9:00 am/12:10 pm) must use the main front entrance.
· Upon arrival, the parent/guardian will take the child out of the car to the staff member.
· Children will no longer have to have their temperature taken but parents must not send their children to school with a fever of 100.4 or higher and staff will not come to work with a fever.  Anyone that develops a fever at the center, shall be excluded based on the center’s communicable disease policy.  Children should be fever free for 24 hours before readmittance to RCS.
· Children should also stay home if they exhibit at least two of the following symptoms: fever (measure or subjective) chills, rigors (shivers), myalgia (muscle aches), headache, sore throat, nausea or vomiting, diarrhea, fatigue, congestions or runny nose OR at least one of the following symptoms:  new or worsening cough, shortness of breath, difficulty breathing, new loss of taste or smell.  
· Staff members and children are no longer required to wear masks.  This is to be a personal choice.
· Children’s hands will be washed or cleaned at arrival using our hand sanitizers (which contain at least 60 percent alcohol).
Group Sizes and Social Distancing
· We will continue to adhere to small group sizes in our classrooms and keep the same groups together (as much as possible) throughout the class time.  
· Full Day Students will have lunch in their classroom.
· All students will have snacks in their classrooms.
· At this time we intend to bring Lunch Bunch/Brunch back 
Activities
· Field trips are no longer prohibited.  
· Visitors to the school are once again permitted to enter the building during school hours. 
· We will once again plan to have our Halloween Parades, Christmas Show Presentations, Easter Egg Hunts, and Mother’s Day Teas.  More information will be forthcoming.
· Children’s spare clothes, as usual at RCS, are to be stored in individual Ziploc bags in individual storage bins on our hallway shelves.
· There are no longer restrictions on sharing of supplies, food, toys, and other high touch items (art supplies, school supplies, etc.).  There is also no longer a requirement to wash materials between each use.  Items shall be cleaned and sanitized based on the Manual of Requirements.
Promoting Healthy Hygiene Practices
· RCS will reinforce washing hands for 20 seconds, as needed throughout the day, (before snack or lunch, after outside time, after bathroom use and using the sanitizer at dismissal).
· Children will be encouraged to use tissues and cover their coughs and sneezes with elbows.
Enhanced Cleaning and Sanitation Procedures
· Dress-up clothes can now once again be used.
· Toys that children have placed in their mouths or are contaminated shall be set aside until cleaned.
Response Procedures of COVID-19 Symptoms or Exposure
· We are no longer required to report individual cases of COVID-19 to the Roxbury Health Department. However, we must report outbreaks.  
· If a child or staff member develops symptoms of COVID-19 while at RCS (fever of 100.4 F or higher, cough, shortness of breath) he or she has to be immediately separated from the others until leaving RCS.
· All rooms and equipment used by the infected person and persons potentially exposed to that person, will be cleaned and disinfected.
· Exposed close contacts who have NO Covid-19 symptoms in the following groups do not need to be excluded from school.
· Up to date vaccination with proof
· COVID-19 Positive within the last 90 days (viral test)
· If there is a case of Covid-19 in a child’s class, current guidelines state that only the affected child or staff member must quarantine for five days and they may return if they have no symptoms.  It is recommended that they wear a mask upon return for five more days.
· Due to changing recommendations, these precautions may change at any time.  
We want Redeemer Christian School to stay the happy, safe, and enriching school it has always been as we continue our 22nd year.  We pray for God’s guidance and we thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we start up a new year!
God Bless you all,
Cindy Stevens and the RCS Staff



